Gateway Tigers – Mizzou Alumni Association

Tuesday, January 8th, 2013

Present: Mark Andracsek, Rob Edwards, Elizabeth Gaines, Vanessa Ferguson, Courtney Hinton, Amanda LePoire, Matt LePoire, Ryan Linder, Mark Mannion, Jayson Meyer, Elyse Pickle, Jennifer Volk, David Weaver

President's Update

Courtney began the meeting by discussing Mizzou Symphonic Events. There is an event on January 19-20 at Touhill. The events are free and you just have to RSVP. Elyse is going to promote on our social media outlets.

SEC Happy Hour is scheduled on January 23rd from 5-8. This event will be hosted by Tennessee and Georgia. Courtney also talked about there being an SEC St. Louis Facebook page. It will keep everyone updated on upcoming events.

Also, a reminder that the SEC group is hosting a trivia night one week after ours on Saturday, February 26th. Unfortunately it conflicts with our watch party for Kentucky, but is still worth promoting and potentially being involved in a silent auction if they're offering one.

Courtney also discussed having an open meeting. Other alumni who are not as engaged with our group have asked about attending meetings. We opened the discussion about holding an open meeting for St. Louis alumni who aren't directly involved in the board. Courtney proposed hosting a once-a-year open meeting during the week in September, or sometime in the early fall, to update other alumni about what's happening. Others noted that we should hold the meeting at an “informal” location so that people have a motivation to attend and feel more comfortable. Mark motioned to have an open meeting, and the group unanimously confirmed the plan.

MAA Staff Liaison Remarks

Jayson began by thanking everyone for helping out at the Braggin' Rights Pre-Game Pep Rally. Everyone was impressed by the turnout and think the location was a good choice. Jennifer pointed out a lot of people were asking about Christmas gifts since the game was so close to the holiday. She suggested the chapter could have one or two options for people to purchase, perhaps an ornament or other small gift for Mizzou fans on Christmas. 

Jayson updated some MAA staff changes. Ashley Moore is moving on to take another position with TSF. That means the MAA has an assistant director position open and a coordinator position. Jayson will send out info to the group about the qualification requirements, etc.

Upcoming Events

Elizabeth updated us on Trivia Night. It's scheduled for Saturday, February 16th at 7:00 pm at the Richmond Heights Community Center. We've already secured 7 tables, which is well ahead of last year's pace. Elizabeth passed around a sign-up sheet for people to help with check-in and scoring.

Our Ice Skating event is a go for Sunday, January 20th at Steinberg Ice Rink at Forest Park.Truman will show up from 12:00-2:00 pm. Volunteers are needed to help face paint, decorate, etc. We will also market this event to True Tigers, to see if students who are still in the St. Louis area want to attend before heading back to Columbia for the Spring semester.

Amanda informed us that we have 75 tickets reserved for Shrek at the Muny on Saturday, June 29th. Tickets will be in the front of terrace B for $29.60 each. Backstage tours will be available at 6:15, 6:20 and 6:25 (limited to 25 people/tour). The deadline to reserve the tickets is June 13th (we have to pay the Muny on June 14th). Six picnic tables will be reserved on the west side of the Muny. 

Scholarship Review

Elizabeth asked people to sign up to review scholarships. The deadline for students to apply is the beginning of February, so scholarship review will take place in early/mid February, and scholarship interviews will likely be held during the first couple of weekends in March.

Soiree in Stripes

Carlie couldn't attend but she did update the group on Soiree in Stripes, which is scheduled for Saturday, June 22nd and the Lumen Private Event Space. We are looking at throwing the same event with changes for our areas of improvement from last year. We are aiming at two ticket levels. General Admission is $65 and VIP is $125 and $500 for a table of four upstairs. There's also a potential discount ticket for people to purchase their tickets for $60 at a happy hour. We are also adding more tiers to the sponsorship levels to involve more people and encourage them to donate at a small level if can't donate at a larger level. 

